6:30 PM holiday festivities began with our meal and several party games

8:20 PM Dotti Harris, President called the business portion of the meeting to order and introduced members of the board; Debbie Russell, Vice President, Eleanor Delakruse, Secretary, Peggy Anderson, Current Member at Large and future Treasurer, Zena Larosa and Tabatha Smith as our next members at Large. Jennie Gould, Treasurer and Jill Ellis, Member at Large were not in attendance.

8:25 PM Leanne Shipley, Membership Chair introduced our guests, and our badge prize winner was Judy Hampson.

Dotti Harris, President, called for the November meetings to be approved. Debi Mashak motioned to approve the minutes with Kim Mitchell seconding the motion with the members in attendance approving.

Dotti Harris, President, provided a verbal summary of the bank balances on behalf of Jennie Gould, current Treasurer who will provide detailed summary for the Newsletter.

BECU Checking Beginning Balance \$11,848.xx

Live Oak Bank – Savings \$10,089.xx

HUGS Designated Funds \$842.xx

Account for T-Shirt fundraiser \$220.xx

December Board Meeting will be Tuesday, December 18th at 6:00 PM at the Maple Valley Sheriff's Department conference room.

8:35 PM Committee Chairs were called up by Dotti Harris, President.

Quilt Show Core Team, Lori George – Standards for the show are available on printed cards and on our web page. Group Quilts consist of 3 or more who worked on the quilt, this will include Kay Fasset. Next Quilt show meeting is Wednesday January 16th.

HUGS, Lori George – Snowball Express with American Airlines is Saturday, December 8th from 4:30 to 6:00 AM. Lori noted 80 quilts were recently delivered to Valley Medical, Covington Multicare and ? Several thank you notes were read that will be posted to our web page. Workshops are on Google docs.

Make and Take, Debbi Mashak – announced quilted fabric is needed and noted a workshop to prep will be scheduled.

2020 Raffle Quilt – Mary Ann Baker, is accepting Bright Batiks that are ¼ yard increments for width of fabric, not fat quarters or jelly rolls. January will begin working on the quilt at Lori George's house.

T-Shirt Fund Raiser, Debbi Mashak on behalf of Kathy McClung. T-shirts were available for pick up on preorders and for sale.

2019 Auction, Karen Powell – will be sewing related items only

2019 Raffle Quilt, Lyn Bolster - had tickets available to purchase during break. Lyn announced 65 tickets were sold at the Jenkins Creek Holiday bazaar for a total of 863. Lyn has a schedule for travel to other guild meetings and those guilds will visit our meetings with their raffle quilt.

Retreats – Linda Ferguson is hosting two retreats in April and October, see Linda for more details.

Block of the Month (BOM) for 2019, Zena Larosa – announced January BOM and had handouts available for making quick hourglass units that may be a new technique for some. 12 inch Plain Red with white background. Information and directions will also be available on the guild's web page. There was no BOM for December 2018.

Open Sew, Jill Ellis and Debbie Russell will host on Saturday December 29th at the Black Diamond Library from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM

Tabatha Smith noted that the Hobart Community Church in Hobart is available for the Guild's monthly meeting. Further discussion and additional information is also needed for accommodations, etc.. Lori George asked if we would need insurance and the response was, no.

Speakers, Debbie Russell, Vice President – announced January 3rd 2019 speaker will be Robin Ruth who designs Mariners Compass. https://robinruthdesign.com/

8:55 PM Show and Tell

9: 10 PM Meeting adjourned by Dotti Harris, President.

Respectfully submitted by Eleanor Delakruse

Secretary